Individual faculty members will have access to their own profiles, which will include the ability to add information, seek collaborations, and view recommended honorific awards and grants.

Early in the spring term, faculty should be on the lookout for invitations to webinars to promote awareness and to generate ideas about using the tool to support the pursuit of funding, collaborations, and honorific awards. In the meantime, if you are interested in learning more about Academic Analytics, please reach out to Associate Provost for Faculty Success, Paige Ware at pware@smu.edu.

Spring 2021

Faculty welcome-back video – As we prepare for the start of the spring semester, I would encourage all faculty to watch this brief (2-minute) <u>video</u> highlighting some of the key ways you can stay informed and safe this spring. Our success in navigating fall 2020 was a credit to SMU's outstanding faculty and staff, and I hope this video will be a useful source of encouragement and information at the beginning of the new year.

COVID-19 vaccine plan – <u>SMU is now an approved provider</u> for the COVID-19 vaccine. We have not yet received any vaccine allocations, but the first (1A) phase allotment is expected to arrive soon. The Dr. Bob Smith Health Center will follow state and local guidelines in making the vaccine available to the campus community.

No extra 5-minute break in classes for spring 2021 – In fall 2020, SMU extended the passing period between SMUFlex/in-person courses to 15 minutes to allow students and faculty additional transition and preparation time between classes. In response to feedback from faculty and students across the fall semester, we are responding to the recommendation to return in spring 2021 to the standard 10-minute passing period between classes. This return to the typical passing period schedule is reflected in my.smu.edu.

Syllabus language for spring 2021 – Members of my office, working in partnership with the Faculty Senate and Student Senate, have developed language to address policies such as classroom participation, attendance, face coverings, and safety for faculty to include in their spring 2021 course syllabi. See my e-mail to faculty sent yesterday for specific information and a number of informational attachments.

Plans for May/Summer 2021 – We are planning for the continued utilization of Virtual and SMUFlex modalities during the May and Summer terms with hopes of a return to normal operations in fall 2021.

Important requirements about spring term instruction – We have received confirmation from the US Department of Education via the SACSCOC accreditation agency that we are approved to continue to teach in the Virtual and Flex modalities for the spring, May, and summer terms. Please be reminded that this approval is connected to several conditions at SMU:

- 1. All courses must stay in the same modality across the semester. Courses that begin in the Flex or Virtual modality cannot be shifted at any point in the semester to a different modality.
- 2. The University determines which courses will be offered in which modalities based on course scheduling decisions made by Deans and Department Chairs, as was done for the spring term.
- 3. When the University returns to its regular course schedule, only those courses and programs that had been approved to be taught online (e.g., Masters in Data Science, OMBA, etc.) can continue to be offered online. All other courses must return to their pre-pandemic offerings as fully in-person instruction. Any decisions to move courses or programs fully or partially online (Virtual) must be part of the established, formal processes for curricular changes through the Educational Programs Committee.
- 4. Contact hours must be met every week. In SMUFlex classes, synchronous instruction must take place at the regularly scheduled times. Classes cannot be shifted partially to asynchronous or Zoom-based-only instruction during any of the regularly scheduled class times.
- 5. New attendance options are available for faculty at this <u>link</u>. Decisions about which options to use should be made at the faculty member's discretion, and if included, they must be added to the course syllabus published in Canvas.

We appreciate your efforts as we continue to navigate these important considerations.

Closing out fall 2020

Approved fall 2020 transcript language – Following review and feedback from Deans, Faculty Senate, Student Senate, and Legal Affairs, the Educational Programs Committee (EPC) has approved the following language for inclusion on fall 2020 transcripts:

"For fall 2020, SMU's course instruction and scheduling included protocols for safety and flexibility in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. SMU taught many courses partially or fully virtual."

December Commencement recap – The December 19 Commencement ceremony took place as planned in Ford Stadium with 260 graduates attending the event. Thanks to the faculty and staff who made this important milestone memorable for our graduates.

News and Noteworthy

New Faculty in Residence Appointments – Dr. K.C. Mmeje, Vice President for Student Affairs, and I are pleased to <u>announce</u> the appointment of three new Faculty-in-Residence (FiR) to begin their service July 1, 2021. Please join us in congratulating Carol Dickson-Carr, Professor of Practice in Dedman College; Jack Levison, W.J.A. Power Chair of Old Testament Interpretation and Biblical Hebrew in Perkins School of Theology; and Alberto Pastor, Associate Professor of Spanish and General Linguistics in Dedman College's Department of World Languages and Literatures.

The selection process was very competitive, and we were excited to have received so many applications for these positions from a very talented pool of faculty. Each FiR family will reside in one of our Residential Commons and will work with the respective Residential Community Directors (RCD) and student leaders to enhance the educational experiences of their residents.

Message from P ageNessage f16vr 62 92 reW2 reWBT/F712 Tf1 0 0 1 1054595 Tm0 g0 G)JT1